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Notice of Instruction:  Standards for Information and Referral Service

Date

Page Two

With the issuance of this notice, the Department is requiring Area Agencies on Aging review the standards and begin to incorporate necessary changes to the helpline policies and procedures.  The revised sections of the standards will be highlighted for review during the Department’s 2011 monitoring of the Area Agencies on Aging.

Elder Helplines will have an opportunity to discuss the changes to the standards on the January Elder Helpline workgroup conference call.  In the interim, please forward any questions or comments to Gretta Jones at jonesg@elderaffairs.org.

Your continued support for the provision of quality information and referral services is appreciated.  Thank you for your cooperation in strengthening this vital link to elder services.

EDB/gj
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MEMORANDUM











							NOTICE #: 121509-1-I-SWCBS





TO:		Area Agency on Aging, Executive Directors		





FROM:	E. Douglas Beach, Secretary


		


DATE:	December 15, 2009





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction:  Standards for Information and Referral Service





The purpose of this notice is to advise Area Agencies on Aging that the Department of Elder Affairs has revised the Summary of Standards for Professional Information and Referral Service (see Attachment I, Exhibit A of the 2010 Older Americans Act Contract).  The standards have been updated in accordance with the AIRS Standards for Professional Information and Referral, revised January 2009.





In addition, the standards have been updated to strengthen the I&R services provided by Elder Helplines and can serve as a guide for I&R staff preparing for certification.





Changes and additions to the standards include the following:





Standard 1:  Referral Provision – Per conversations with the Refer workgroup, the Department has added language to the Referral Provision.


Standard 5: Follow-Up – Examples of follow-up actions added.


Standard 6:  Additional Channels for Access – This a new AIRS standard. However the quality indicators for the standard are consistent with the language included in the Service Delivery section of the 2009 contract.


Standards 7-12: Resource Database – With deletion of the Department’s statewide database, Elder Helplines are no longer required to adhere to the inclusion/exclusion criteria set forth by the Department nor maintain resources in the Elder Services Directory database. The standards however ensure there are provisions in place to govern the ARC statewide database.


Standards 17-23:  Disaster Preparedness – Please note, the Disaster Preparedness section was moved.  In the revised standards, Disaster Preparedness precedes Organizational Effectiveness.  The Department encourages Elder Helpline managers to share this section of the standards with the disaster preparedness coordinators for your agency to coordinate efforts.


Standard 28: Program Evaluation and Quality Assurance – This is a new AIRS standard related to Organizational Effectiveness.








Charlie Crist


GOVERNOR





E. Douglas Beach, Ph.D.


SECRETARY











